
JAN 2 1 2025 

Yvon LeBlanc, Warden 
Municipality of Clare 
1185 Highway 1 
Little Brook, NS BOW 1 ZO 
district8@munclare.ca 

Dear Warden Yvon LeBlanc: 

NOVASCOTIA 

Public Works 
Office of the Minister 

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia. Canada 83J 2•~2 

Thank you for your correspondence dated December 12, 2024, regarding the 
P.F. Comeau Road in Comeauville, Digby County. 

I recognize the significance of P.F. Comeau Road for residents and visitors accessing 
key facilities such as The Knights of Columbus, Clare Physiotherapy Clinic, and Clare 
Golf and Country Club. The Department of Public Works is currently prioritizing projects 
for our 3-5-year highway improvement plan, and we will include this road in our 
evaluation. In the meantime, local staff will continue to monitor its condition closely and 
carry out necessary maintenance to ensure safe travel for all. 

Thank you once again for bringing your concerns forward. If there are any further 
questions on this matter, or for additional information, please contact Pamela Mehlman­
Shand, Area Manager for Yarmouth, by email at pamela.mehlman-shand@novascotia.ca 
or by phone at 902-742-0568. 

Yours sincerely, 

Fred Tilley 
Minister of Public Works 

c: Ryan Robicheau, MLA Clare 
Mitchell Conrad, District Director, Western 
Pamala Mehlman-Shand, Area Manager, Lunenburg/Queens 


